
 

 

 

 

Communication regarding bicycles and equipment for Oceania Cycling 
Confederation (OCC) Pacific Cup (PC) Road Cycling Event 2025: 

From: Greg Meyland UCI Dip 3 | Oceania Cycling Confederation Technical and Education 
Director 03/10/2025 

 

1. OCC will allow Union Cyclisté Internationale (UCI) approved time trial helmets for the 
Individual Time Trial (ITT). Also approved is the use of clip-on ITT bar extensions added to 
standard road bike handlebars. 

2. No disc (solid) wheels or any other configuration of aero/ITT wheels allowed.  
3. Only conventional road wheels for Road Racing per the UCI technical regulations 2025 

will be allowed in the ITT and Road Race of the Pacific Cup. 
4. Time trial specific bicycles cannot be used in PC events. 
5. The only bicycles allowed to race any of the Pacific cup events are standard road racing 

bicycles per the UCI technical regulation for Road Racing. 
6. The reason for this is to maintain an even field of competition due to the economic 

challenges of some countries. 
7. Any riders presenting at the ITT with wheels or bicycles that do not comply with this 

request will be asked to change their wheels and, or bicycles to the standard UCI road 
race wheels and bicycles per this email. 

8. There is no exception to this rule and failure to adhere to this rule will render the 
participant/rider as scratched from the event. 

 

Thank you for your understanding with regard to this matter. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Greg Meyland 

 


